BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

STATE OF MISSOURI

	Application of Southwestern Bell Telephone Company to Provide Notice of Intent to File an Application for Authorization to Provide In-Region InterLATA Services Originating in Missouri Pursuant to Section 271 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996.


	))))))
	Case No. TO-99-227


Staff’s Report on Southwestern Bell Telephone Company’s Performance Measurement Results For January and February 2002

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and for its report states:

1. By order titled “ORDER DENYING MOTIONS TO RECONSIDER RECOMMENDATION AND OPENING CASE FOR MONITORING PURPOSES” and dated September 4, 2001, in ordered paragraph no. 3, the Commission ordered “[t]hat this case shall remain open for administrative purposes and for the continued receipt of periodic reports from the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission regarding Southwestern Bell [Telephone Company]’s continued performance.”  In describing the nature of the reports in the subsequent sentence of that ordering paragraph the Commission stated, “The reports should include but not be limited to the results of the six-month performance reviews, any penalties paid to the state treasury as a result of the Performance Remedy Plan, recommendations for reductions of performance measures, and the results of the LMOS database audit in the state of Texas.”

2. In the attached Memorandum, which is labeled Appendix A, the Staff reports that Southwestern Bell’s rolling three-month period all performance measures success ratios for the months November 2001 through January 2002 and December 2001 through February 2002 were 94.5% and 94.6%, respectively.

3. The Staff also reports that for the month of January 2002 Southwestern Bell met benchmark or parity levels for 363 of 401 counted measures for an all-measures success rate of 90.5% for that month and that for the month of February 2002 Southwestern Bell met 392 of 422 counted measures for an all-measures success rate of 92.8% for that month.

4. The Staff reports that for the reporting months of January and February 2002, respectively, Southwestern Bell credited $63,575 and $149,000 to CLECs for Tier I Performance Remedy Plan results, and that, since the plan has been in place in the state of Missouri through the reporting month of February 2002, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company has credited an aggregate of $1,520,140 to CLECs for Tier I Performance Remedy Plan results.  Additionally, the Staff reports that for the reporting months of January and February 2002, respectively, Southwestern Bell paid to the Missouri state treasury Tier II Performance Remedy Plan payments of $4,500 and $159,000.  Since the plan has been in place in the state of Missouri through the reporting month of February 2002, in the aggregate Southwestern Bell Telephone Company has paid to the Missouri state treasury $619,000 in Tier II Performance Remedy Plan payments. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff, in compliance with the Commission’s Order dated September 4, 2001, files attached Staff Memorandum, labeled Appendix A, that reports on payments and credits made by Southwestern Bell Telephone Company under the Performance Remedy Plan and certain performance measurement results through the reporting month February 2002.
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